

6 November 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

Ventilation

As part of our risk assessment we must keep doors and windows open to ensure there is adequate ventilation. As the weather is getting colder, your children may need some extra layers on to ensure that they are warm enough. On PE days they will need to wear a full navy-blue plain tracksuit.

Face Coverings

All staff will now be wearing face coverings on the gate, in corridors and in communal areas. Children do not need to wear face coverings. We ask all parents to wear face coverings when dropping off and collecting their children.

One adult policy

So that we adhere to social distancing measures, please ensure that only one adult drops off/picks up from school. We also ask that your children stay with you at all times and that you leave the school premises as soon as your child has been dropped off/collected.

Children in Need

On Friday 13th November we are inviting children to wear their own clothes to school for a Children in Need MUFTI. We will be asking for a donation of £1 and would like this paid through your ParentPay account.

Crossing Patrol

Please can I ask that you all use the pedestrian crossing when the lollipop lady is not available. We have had some near misses with children walking alone to school and expecting the traffic to stop. We are situated on a very busy road so we all need to ensure we are keeping ourselves safe by crossing the road at the right places.

Fundraising by Alby in RP

Alby in Foxes class (who is only 5) will be completing a 5 mile walk to raise money for his friend Chester this Saturday. Chester is a little boy, aged 4, who has cerebral palsy. Chester's parents are raising money for him to have an operation which may allow him to walk one day and without pain. Alby heard about this and decided he wanted to help raise money for Chester also!

On Saturday Alby along with his mum and dad are doing 4 laps of Poole Park lake which is 5 miles... 1 mile for each year Alby's been on the planet!

Well done Alby - we are really proud of you.

The link for the JustGiving page Is

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/albyscharge4chester?utm source=Facebook&utm medium=Yimbyprojectpage&utm content=albyscharge4chester&utm campaign=projectpa

owner&utm term=Gx4V44eQv&fbclid=IwAR2bDbXVVsSvPL4KmJPqXGrjFZ1xRbBwb3qro0CM 2DFxYfR3MT8B0GNvpOI

King's Park Academy

Sian Thomas, BEd (Hons), CEO - AAT Alexandra Prout, BA, Director of Primary Education Lauren Dean, BA (Hons), Principal

www.kingspark-academy.co.uk

E kpa@kingspark-academy.co.uk T 01202 395138 Ashley Road, Bournemouth, Dorset. BH1 4NB





Christmas Hamper Letter

Your child will be bringing home a Christmas Hamper letter as part of the school's fundraising for this year. More than ever, we need your support as we cannot hold the events that we would normally across the year. Please check the letter to see which item your child needs to bring in on Friday 27th November in exchange for MUFTI. There are raffle tickets attached to the letter that need to be sold at £2 a strip. If you would like any more raffle tickets, please ask at reception or at your gate. Thank you as always for your support.

Flu Immunisations

The children will receive their flu immunisation in school on Wednesday 2nd December. Nearer the time you will receive a letter with all the information needed. There will be an email link with a unique code for our school. You will then need to complete the form and either opt in or out for your child's immunisation. We will notify you when the letter has been sent.

Thank you all as always for your cooperation and support.

Best wishes,

Lauren Dean **Principal**

Diary Dates

Friday, 13 th November	Children in Need MUFTI
Friday, 27 th November	Christmas Hamper donation MUFTI
Wednesday, 2 nd December	Flu Immunisations
Friday, 4 th December	Inset Day
Friday, 18 th December	Last day of Autumn Term
Monday, 4 th January	Inset Day
Tuesday, 5 th January	First day of Spring Term